Ackworth Howard Church of England (VC) Junior and Infant School



Station Road, Low Ackworth, Pontefract, West Yorkshire, WF7 7HH Tel: 01977 612124

Web: www.ackworthhowardschool.co.uk Email: admin@howard.wakefield.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mr. M Walker - BA (Hons) Chair of Governors: Mrs L. O'Brien

Educating 'for life in all its fullness.'
Growth in MIND, BODY, SPIRIT

Monday 4th January 2021

Covid-19 Update

Dear Parents and Carers,

I'm sure like me, many of you have just watched the Prime Minister announce new measures to be put in place from tonight as part of a national lockdown. This includes, I'm saddened to say, closing schools except for vulnerable pupils and children of critical workers.

Unfortunately the time scale is not adequate enough for us to be able to put actions in place and prepare for tomorrow. I cannot in good faith shut the school tomorrow and so will remain open for those parents in desperate need to send their children to school whilst I meet with the leadership team to establish this new course of action including provision for online learning. However, I would urge you not to send your child/ren to school tomorrow. Sending your child/ren to school tomorrow will not secure a place in school from Wednesday and during the lockdown period.

I can assure you that further information will be provided during tomorrow with guidance on how to register an interest in a critical worker place moving forward and how online learning will work from Wednesday.

The Governments instruction is clear – Stay at home.

The last few months of uncertainty have left me frustrated as I'm sure they have you and the fact that this announcement has come the night before returning to school is infuriating.

Ensuring you of our best intentions at all times.

Yours sincerely,

M. walher

Mr M Walker

Headteacher

